
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

Monday, March 6, 2023, 6:00 PM  Lanett Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in a regular meeting on 

Monday, March 6, 2023, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal 

Complex at 6:00 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Tamalita Autry, Ronnie Tucker, 

Angelia Thomas, and Tifton Dobbs.  Mayor Heard presided over the meeting.   

 

Rev. Leonard Autry said the invocation and Mayor Heard led the pledge of 

allegiance. 

 

Councilmember Malone made the motion to approve the agenda.  Councilmember   

Dobbs seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

Councilmember Autry made the motion to approve the minutes of the February 20, 

2023, Council Meeting. Councilmember Tucker seconded the motion.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

Mayor Heard presented the 2nd Reading of Ordinance number 02-22-01 for permit 

fees increase. Johnny Wood explained the changes for these fees. Motion was 

made by Councilmember Dobbs and seconded by Councilmember Thomas. A 

rollcall vote was held with the following results: 

Malone – Yes 

Autry - Yes 

Thomas – Yes 

Dobbs – Yes 

Tucker – Yes 

Heard – Yes 

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Tucker and seconded by 

Councilmember Dobbs. Motion unanimously carried. Councilman Malone asked 

questions concerning the rental of an excavator. Wood reminded him that the city is 

purchasing their own excavator. 
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Resolution 03-23-01 Resolution to accept bid for a dump truck for the street 

department was put in motion by Councilmember Thomas. Councilmember Tucker 

seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.  Attorney Gray stated that there 

being only one bid the mayor could negotiate cost. 

 

Resolution 03-23-02 Resolution to choose Mayor Heard and Councilmembers Autry 

and Tucker as voting delegates for the annual league conference was put in motion 

by Councilmember Dobbs. Councilmember Tucker seconded the motion. Motion 

unanimously carried.   

 

Resolution 03-23-03 Resolution to seek bids for a dump truck for the street 

department was put in motion by Councilmember Autry. Councilmember Tucker 

seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.   

 

Councilmember Malone had no committee report.  

 

Councilwoman Autry had no committee report. She asked everyone to keep the 

Boyd family, LCS and Lanett Housing Authority in their prayers. 

 

Councilman Tucker had no committee report. He congratulated the Valley Rams 

on a great season as well as the LHG boys and girls. Tucker also congratulated 

Chief Denise McCain. 

 

Councilwoman Thomas had no committee report. She also congratulated Lanett 

and Valley teams. 

 

Councilman Dobbs had no committee report. He congratulated Chief McCain as 

well. 

 

Mayor Heard congratulated Valley and Lanett High for a good season.  

 

Councilmember Malone made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by 

Councilmember Thomas.  

 

Mayor Heard stated that there being no further business to come before this 

council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:09 p.m. 

 

Attest:  

  

_____________________  _______________________________ 

Jamie L. Heard, Mayor   Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


